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Via email:  
 
 
 
Dear 

 

Thank you for your Official Information Act (OIA) request, received on 4 March 2025. You 
requested: 

1. “A list of all meetings, webinars & events hosted for Māori/Local Government/ 
Stakeholders/Ministers/MPs to provide their input into the development of the National 
Infrastructure Plan 

2. Any slide decks, presentation materials or briefings used to gather input from Māori/Local 
Government/Stakeholders/Ministers/MPs into the development of the National 
Infrastructure Plan 

3. A list of opportunities that are planned to gather input from Māori/Local 
Government/Stakeholders/Ministers/MPs into the development of the National 
Infrastructure Plan 

4. Criteria for the Infrastructure Priorities Programme & applications received to date 
5. Correspondence (including texts, emails, signal messages, and digital communications) 

between the Minister & officials regarding the applications for the Infrastructure Priorities 
Programme.” 

The parts of your request have been numbered for ease of reference.  

Parts 1-3 of your request are administratively challenging to deal with as they are broad in 
scope. For context, engagement on the National Infrastructure Plan began last August, and in 
the time available, we have pushed very hard to engage as much as possible and as widely as 
possible. This means that a large volume of information is potentially within scope of parts 1-3 
of your request, and this will require significant time and resources to compile and assess 
before it can be released to you.  

In light of this, we have decided to meet parts 1-3 of your request by preparing a summary 
below in preference to providing copies of the full information you have requested. We are 
permitted to do this under section 16(2) of the OIA because otherwise it would impair the 
efficient administration of our agency. We have also responded to parts 4 and 5 below.   

s9(2)(a)

s9(2)(a)

s9(2)(a)
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For part 1: From 28 August 2024 when the development of the National Infrastructure Plan and 
the opening of the first round of the Infrastructure Priorities Programme were both publicly 
announced to 19 March 2025, we have discussed the National Infrastructure Plan in the 
following ways: 

• We have had over 1500 interactions with stakeholders, including meetings, emails, 
sending out invites to events, following up on requests for information and more. 
These interactions included representatives from central government, local 
government, peak bodies, iwi representatives and Māori organisations, representative 
organisations across the sector, and researchers. 

• Representatives from our organisation have presented at over 30 external events for a 
range of stakeholders, including central government, local government, peak bodies, 
sector-specific conferences and workshops (such as transport). 

• We have held over 10 in-person workshops, including with central and local 
government, peak bodies, iwi and Māori organisations, representative organisations 
across the sector and researchers (including events held in Auckland, Hastings, 
Wellington and Christchurch). 

• We have hosted over 15 webinars and online sessions (via Teams) that featured 
aspects of the National Infrastructure Plan, including the National Infrastructure 
Pipeline, the Infrastructure Priorities Programme and our needs analysis work. Several 
of these webinars are available on our website. 

• We have offered briefings to all political parties within Parliament, led by our Chief 
Executive. To date, our Chief Executive has provided four cross-party briefings 
(including briefings to Green MPs, Labour MPs, ACT MPs, and NZ First MPs) and will 
continue to offer cross-party briefings at key milestones in the development of the 
National Infrastructure Plan. 

• We have communicated our work on the development of the National Infrastructure 
Plan and its workstream through our website and social media channels.  

For part 2: To prepare for each of the meetings and events/webinars described above, we 
extracted relevant slides for each audience from a master slide pack. To determine exactly 
which slides were used for each meeting would require substantial collation and research to 
compile. This would unreasonably interfere with our operations, and the minor variability 
across all of the presentations may not be useful to you. In the circumstances, I have decided 
to release a copy of the master slide pack at issue (Attachment 1). No information has been 
withheld under the OIA. To get a sense of the minor variability in the presentations described 
above, you can see the presentation slides in the webinars in the attached list of webinars and 
webpages about the National Infrastructure Plan (Attachment 2).  
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For part 3: Our engagement work on the National Infrastructure Plan is ongoing and iterative, 
and I can assure you that further meetings are planned, including cross-party meetings and 
with the sector and iwi/Māori through existing forums. We have enclosed an overview of our 
communications and engagement approach (Attachment 3).  

More information about the next steps and timeline for the National Infrastructure Plan can be 
found on our website here: https://tewaihanga.govt.nz/national-infrastructure-plan. At the 
bottom of this webpage, you can also sign up to receive our newsletter, which is another way 
to keep updated on the relevant infrastructure related news, including the National 
Infrastructure Plan, and upcoming events.  

For part 4: We have interpreted part 4 of your request to be for the assessment criteria for the 
Infrastructure Priorities Programme. These criteria are publicly available on our website here: 
https://tewaihanga.govt.nz/our-work/infrastructure-priorities-programme/assessment-criteria. 
We will publish information about the applications received to date once the assessments are 
completed. In the meantime, we have information on how we will publicly release IPP 
assessments on our website that may be helpful (scroll down to Questions about the public 
release of proposal information): https://tewaihanga.govt.nz/our-work/infrastructure-priorities-
programme/frequently-asked-questions#information. Accordingly, part 4 of your request is 
refused under section 18(d) of the OIA as the information requested is or will soon be publicly 
available. 

For part 5: We have kept the Minister apprised of applications to the Infrastructure Priorities 
Programme through our weekly updates, which we periodically proactively release on our 
website here: https://tewaihanga.govt.nz/about-us/corporate-documents-official-
information/information-releases. There is no other correspondence in scope of this part of 
your request. Accordingly, part 5 of your request is refused under section 18(d) of the OIA as 
the information requested will soon be publicly available.  

Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) and the enclosed documents 
may be published on the Commission’s website. 

This reply addresses the information you requested.  You have the right to ask the 
Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision.  

Yours sincerely 

 
Peter Nunns 
General Manager, Strategy 





































How we’re thinking about this
Some starting questions

What is the state 
of our current 
networks?

What are we 
willing to pay for 
infrastructure?

Where or how 
should we invest 
in the future?

1. 2. 3.























How are we choosing investments?
What we’re currently doing



How are we choosing investments?
What we’re currently doing

Only half of infrastructure investments 
seeking funding from the annual 
Budget comply. Percent of 
infrastructure bids with a complete/near 
complete business case:
• 2021 Budget: 50% of bids
• 2023 Budget: 50% of bids
• 2024 Budget: 50% of bids
Even less projects assess value for 
money. In 2024, only 25% of bids 
completed a cost benefit analysis.















…showing up as spending pressure
More investment intentions than user revenues



…and declining asset condition
Ageing hospitals serving an ageing population















Overview of the communications and engagement 
approach for the National Infrastructure Plan 

• While the Commission has been asked to lead the development of the National 
Infrastructure Plan, we recognise the need to work closely with key stakeholders and 
seek feedback throughout the process to ensure an enduring Plan.  

• As part of this we:  
o established a central agency forum for government agencies to ensure key 

central government infrastructure delivery organisations have an opportunity 
contribute to the development of the Plan 

o are working with representative organisations across the infrastructure sector 
(including local government, planning, construction, asset management, 
delivery and users) to ensure we have both breadth and depth in our stakeholder 
engagement 

o are including a significant online presence and communicating through our 
regular channels (website, social media, newsletters, proactive media work, and 
articles/interviews/presentations through our existing networks) 

• We are engaging with Māori/iwi organisations and forming a Te Ao Māori advisory group. 
We are also ensuring we connect with Te Puni Kōkiri on regional connections (note that 
Te Puni Kōkiri is represented on the government agency forum.) 

• In November 2024 we released a discussion document to share our emerging thinking 
and seek initial feedback on the development of the National Infrastructure Plan.  

• We also held a series of regional workshops (in Hastings, Christchurch, Wellington and 
Auckland) in November/December, as well as webinars for people who were not able to 
attend one of the workshops.  

• In mid-2025, we plan to release the draft National Infrastructure Plan to further gather 
feedback.  
 
 

 

Attachment 3




